

## INTERNATIONAL BOUNDARY AND WATER COMMISSION UNITED STATES AND MEXICO

July 9, 2014

Mr. Carlos Rubinstein Chairman Texas Water Development Board 1700 North Congress Avenue P. O. Box 13231 Austin, Texas 78711-3231

## Dear Chairman Rubinstein:

Thank you for your letter dated June 17, 2014 in which you express your disappointment regarding Mexico's response to the current deficit in Mexico's Rio Grande deliveries to the United States under the 1944 Water Treaty. I share your concern regarding the deficit and remain committed to reaching a permanent solution. As you note in your letter, my staff has conducted extensive historic research, technical analysis and has developed a proposal for water deliveries by Mexico based on naturalized flow that we think is a fair way to address the deficit and furthers the intent of our forefathers who drafted the Treaty. I am pleased that you acknowledge the extensive work the U.S. Section has undertaken and support the technical approach we have proposed.

Our technical analysis included substantial review of over 60 years of historical records regarding conditions in the Rio Grande basin and we have developed a water management model that has enabled us to analyze the impact of various technical scenarios to address Mexico's deficit in deliveries. The model utilizes the same technical approach the US government uses in it's water management of the Colorado River. While Mexico is now using our modeling approach and applying it to river systems in their country, they are still studying our completed model for the Rio Grande basin. We continue to urge Mexico to join us in implementing the completed model or to show us what changes they would like for us to consider. Technical staffs from both countries continue to work on this utilizing updated data in an effort to identify an approach that both countries will agree to implement.

I am certainly aware of the significant impact U.S water users have suffered for decades and I will continue to advocate on their behalf to address the deficit with a goal of reaching a long-term solution.

Sincerely,

Edward Drusina, P.E.

Commissioner

cc: The Honorable Rick Perry, Governor, State of TX

The Honorable John Cornyn, United States Senate

The Honorable Ted Cruz, United States Senate

The Honorable Joe L. Barton, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Kevin Brady, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Michael C. Burgess, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable John R. Carter, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Joaquin Castro, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable K. Michael Conaway, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Henry R. Cuellar, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable John Culberson, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Lloyd Doggett, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable R. Blake Farenthold, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Bill Flores, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Pete P. Gallego, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Louie Gohmert, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Kay Granger, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Al Green, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Gene Green, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Ralph M. Hall, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Jeb Hensarling, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Ruben Hinojosa, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Sheila Jackson-Lee, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Eddie Bernice Johnson, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Sam Johnson, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Kenny Marchant, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Michael McCaul, United States House of Representatives The Honorable Randy Neugebauer, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Francis "Beto" O'Rourke, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Pete Olson, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Ted Poe, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Pete Sessions, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Lamar Smith, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Steve Stockman, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable William M. "Mac" Thornberry, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Marc Veasey, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Filemon Vela, Jr., United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Randy Weber, United States House of Representatives

The Honorable Roger Williams, United States House of Representatives